Karen O’Brien – Team 365

Name of person being nominated:  Karen O’Brien

Nominee Team #:


365

Name of person submitting nomination:  John Larock

Describe why the person being nominated should be recognized through this award (600 words or less):

Great volunteers for FIRST teams don’t need to build robots to be great.  This describes Karen “MOE Mom” O’Brien.  Karen had a son on the MOE team in 2000-2.  She drove her son and other students in her area to meetings 45 minutes each way and hung around during the meeting.  She took the initiative to form a parent boosters group, which eventually was designated MOE Boosterz and included over 25-30 parents.  For over seven years, Karen was, and continues to be, one of the key leaders of this group.

Karen has provided food for the team, organized travel, collected dues, forms, coordinated writing of Thank You letters to sponsors, ordered shirts and spirit materials, and supported MOE in more ways than we can count.

She has been involved in training of student leaders and worked with our Chairman’s Award team, in addition to coordinating carpools and providing rides to students who had trouble finding transportation.

She worked tirelessly with Avon Grove High School over the course of 2-3 years to encourage and guide them to start a FIRST team.  FRC Team 1495 was formed due in a large part to her efforts.  She has interacted with school superintendents, principals, teachers, parents, and students.  The FIRST activity in this geographic area resulted in the growth of FLL, JFLL, and FTC teams also.

Karen has been instrumental in connecting the MOE team to Pennsylvania legislators and organized multiple trips to the Pennsylvania State House in Harrisburg, PA for team recognition events.  She is currently working with Mark Sherron to provide support for the HarrisburgFIRST effort to grow FIRST teams in that part of the country.

She has been very active in our community outreach programs and attended and coordinated more than 50 team outreach activities over the years.

Karen has been part of our fundraising efforts and spent time training students how to give presentations to prospective partners.  She accompanied many of them to rotary clubs, businesses, and community organizations and takes the lead in approaching local companies for sponsorship. The fruits of her labors resulted in donations to the MOE team, the First State Robotics organization, and funds used by individual students to pay down their competition expenses. 

Karen’s contributions do not stop here.  She has been a FIRST volunteer at off-season events, regional events, and the Championship.  She initiated and developed the MOM (Miracle of Mentoring) program, which connects MOE students with engineers for a day of job shadowing and allows them to see what engineers do in a real-life setting.  Karen has maintained connections with MOE alumni and created a network, which we often use to pass on communications and request volunteers for the many events we hold. These connections are also very important for us to assess how our students progress through college and life.

Of all these terrific accomplishments, Karen’s most valuable contribution has been the one-on-one time she spends with students.  She truly gets to know many of MOE’s student team members and understands when they might be having issues with prioritization, school grades, family life, etc.  She either works with the student to address the concerns or brings the issues to the appropriate MOE mentors with suggestions on how to handle the situation.  This interaction develops not only better individual bonds, but better team unity.  

On behalf of all the team members on MOE 365, past, present, and future, I am honored to submit this Duel Master Volunteer nomination for Karen O’Brien, a truly special person.

